
ATWICK PARISH COUNCIL 
 

 
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 28 January 2019                                                                                                                                                                                          
 
 
Present: Cllr P Bristo; Cllr Mrs V Marsh; Cllr S Fawcett; Cllr P Moffatt; Cllr G Plews 

Cllr Mrs J Moon; Ward Cllr J Whittle. 
 

982/01/19 Apologies for absence     
 
 Ward Cllr Mrs B Jefferson.  Stuart Shepherd did not attend. 
 
983/01/18 Declaration of Interests        
 
                              None to be declared                                                                                                           
                                                       
984/01/19 Minutes of the previous meeting 
 
 The minutes of the previous meeting, having been previously circulated, were 

approved as an accurate record of events and duly signed by the Chairman. 
 
985/01/19 Matters arising 
 
 The Chairman reported that the Parish Clerk Anne Padgett had resigned due 

to ill heath. The Parish Council thanks her for her service and wishes her all  
the very best in the future. A gift of flowers and a card was proposed by Cllr 
Mrs V Marsh seconded by Cllr P Moffatt.  

 
 It was agreed that the 2019 Local Precept figure would be £4,500. 
 
 The Chairman reported that he had been contacted regarding the church 

wall. The issue regarding the Church Wall was discussed – The matter would 
be addressed later in the year with two quotations to be submitted.  The 
quotation is to include pointing the cobbles where needed and fixing the top 
of the broken wall.  

 
986/01/19 Co-option 
 
 Cllr J Moon signed the acceptance of office.  Welcome to Atwick Parish 

Council.    
 
 
987/01/19 Report from Ward Councillor’s 
 
 Ward Cllr J Whittle talked about new communication routes between Parish 

and Town Councils. Plus The Review Panel recommending a charter between 
East Riding of Yorkshire and Parish Councils. 

 
988/01/19 Police report 
 
 No details regarding local issues.  Ward Cllr J Whittle stated that Police were 

looking to working with local councils over antisocial behaviour.   
 
989/01/19 Planning 
 
 18/00262/PLF – Members had concerns over the safety of car parking on a 

blind corner. There is insufficient information on the car parking, could more 
information be provided.  

 



 
 
 
 
990/01/19 Finance 
 
 The following payments were paid in December:- 
 
  J Kewshaw – 6 x grass cutting £540.00 
 
  ERYC Service Level for Street Lights  £317.64  
 
 
991/01/19 WW1 Remembrance plaque 
 
 

The WW1 Remembrance plaque location is still to be decided. It will be 
discussed in the March meeting. 

 
 
992/01/19 Website 
 
 The Chairman reported that there had been a small increase of activity over 

the Christmas period. 
 
 
993/01/19 Future Projects 
 

It was agreed that the Christmas tree lights needed to come down and new 
lights installed.  This would be discussed in the summer. 

 
994/01/19 Correspondence 
 
   None 
 
995/01/19 Any other issues not otherwise covered on the Agenda 
 

The Parish Council will advertise a vacancy for a Parish Clerk.  The position 
will be advertised on the parish website, notice board and in the local 
newspaper.  Closing date for applications is Monday the 4th March 2019 

 
996/01/19 Date of the next meeting 
 
 Monday 11th March 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
  
 


